TOWN OF SEAGROVE MINUTES SPECIAL CALLED MEETING NOVEMBER 1, 2015

The meeting was called to order at 5:20 p.m. by Mayor Pro-Tem Luther. Commissioners in attendance were: Pam Allen, Ruby Mullin, and Jason Auman. Commissioner Sapper and Mayor Edmonds were absent.

The purpose of this meeting was to discuss the Fire Inspection Contract.

Commissioner Mullin stated that Jerry Lambert had called her wanting to know about our Fire Inspections. The Fire Marshall from Asheboro came down and stated that he could not do an Inspection because we currently do not have a contract with them. Commissioner Allen contacted Steve Barker who is the Moore County Fire Inspector. He called Commissioner Mullin back and he stated that he would be willing to do this inspection on an Emergency basis. The cost for this would be \$25.00 per hour per person. He asked if he did this if he could do all of our inspections. Commissioner Mullin then contacted Eric Beard with the Randolph County Fire Inspections. He told her that since we don't have a contract with them, they would not be able to do the inspection. He stated that he would get with their county attorney to discuss this situation. Commissioner Mullin then contacted our Attorney and asked him if there was anything he could do to help us. He stated that he would try to contact the Randolph County Attorney but found that no one would be available until Monday. Commissioner Mullin spoke with Steven Barker again from Moore County. She told him that she would get back with him on Tuesday after she talks with Randolph County again.

The question was then raised that if Randolph County comes back and states that they can do the inspection do we have them do it or go ahead and have Moore County do the inspection.

A motion was made by Mayor Pro-Tem to wait and see what Randolph County's answer is about the inspection and if they are not able to do the inspection then Commissioner Mullin has the authority to have Moore County do an emergency inspection for the festival at this time. The motion was seconded by Commissioner Allen. The motion passed unanimously.

There being no other business to address, Commissioner Allen made a motion to adjourn. Commissioner Mullin seconded the motion. Motion passed unanimously.

Meeting adjourned at 5:30 p.m.

TOWN OF SEAGROVE

Barbara Luther, Mayor Pro-Tem

ATTEST:

Shawn Morse, Town Clerk